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Today I would like to continue with the themes that I presented at your last meeting:  faculty scholarship and the work of the Faculty Senate.
I told you about my own research last time.  But, because ECU has many amazingly qualified, interesting faculty, doing many types of scholarship, I would like to take a few moments each time we meet to tell you about one of the many.  
I’ll tell you about some of our most interesting faculty.  It will be my own eclectic selection – most likely a different group than someone else would choose.  But, my aim is to introduce you to the variety of experiences and abilities our faculty bring to the university.  I’ll try to pick our tenure-track faculty – those faculty who have been here for 6 years or less – because they are the future of the university and the faculty you may be least familiar with.
Many of these faculty have a wealth of experiences (both academic and non academic) that are not necessarily what most people think of when they think of university faculty, but that allows them to bring unique perspectives to their disciplines and to ECU’s students.

The public often thinks academicians choose the scholastic life early, and remain in it until they retire both wiser and more prestigious after years of esoteric research.  Yes, some academics do follow this path.  
But many of our faculty have given up equally rewarding careers to return to academia – and to return some of their energy and expertise to their students, to the world of scholarship, and to the community.  We need to recognize the diverse backgrounds and the sometimes hidden talents of faculty scholars at ECU, because it is from this rich diversity that we gain the most return on the academic investment.
One of these talented faculty members is Dr. Harold Stone.  Many of you meet Harold last night.  Harold is an Assistant Professor of Environmental and Coastal Planning.  
Planning is a wonderfully complex discipline.   As Harold explains it to me, planning uses a combination of quantitative analysis and social policy to help create sustainable communities.  
Although planning is a small department on the ECU campus, it has trained over 1000 of the city planners and city managers in North Carolina.  These planners work to meet the demands of our dynamically changing state.  
As do other planners, Dr. Stone has a desire improve the quality of life of those in eastern North Carolina.  He is unique, however, in the breadth of talents he brings to this task.

Harold’s credentials include a Bachelor’s degree in Geochemical Oceanography from Texas A&M, and a Master’s in Public Administration for Columbia University.  But, more importantly, he has had an abundance of life experiences that he uses to enhance his work at ECU.

He has worked in the political realm – serving in the administration of former Texas governor Ann Richards – where he was responsible for administering and distributing over $200 million statewide.    He has worked with Fortune 500 companies – creating the first entrepreneurial wetland mitigation bank in Texas and surveying harbors for the creation of a pipeline across the Yucatan Peninsula.   He is a certified mediator and was once a social worker in the inner city of Houston, Texas, where he received the Citizen of the Year award for his work with at-risk youth.  
These experiences led Harold back to academia, to a PhD in Environmental and Coastal Planning from Texas A&M, an appointment at ECU, and a deep interest in the values held by residents, tourists and developers in coastal regions.  
Harold’s scholarly work is what we would call the scholarship of service.  This is an important type of scholarship that – as we heard earlier today – needs to be a focus at ECU and, importantly, needs to be valued and supported as true scholarly activity of our faculty.

Harold and his students works with coastal communities, such as Ocracoke Island and Hyde County to develop a strategic plan to achieve sustainability. His work has been especially important in the aftermath of our recent series of devastating hurricanes.
His coastal planning scholarship also led to a Fulbright Fellowship to Ukraine, where Dr. Stone continues to work on the development of a national park on the Black Sea.  

Harold is always looking for new ways to translate his research into the classroom.  His succession this endeavor was recognized recently:  he received a 2004 Scholar - Teacher Award in the College of Technology and Computer Sciences for translating sustainable planning values into computer animated models that can be used for teaching.  
He uses this model in his classes and, as I mentioned earlier, he and his students also apply the model in their work in the communities.

It is the diversity and richness of life experiences, woven into the discipline of scholarship that creates the environment of academic excellence we applaud in our faculty at ECU.  
Dr. Stone is unique, but his story is only one of many that I will highlight in coming meetings.  

As the Chair of the Faculty, I am proud to represent Harold, and all of the inspired and energetic scholars of East Carolina University.  These scholars provide the foundation upon which ECU will continue to build its reputation in scholarship, in teaching, and in service to eastern North Carolina and beyond.
At the last meeting, I predicted that – as long as the lines of communication remain open, as long as faculty continue to see their efforts are appreciated, and as long as administration continues to raise the “status” of faculty in the minds of the university and the community – the “mood” of the faculty would remain positive.  
I’m please to report that the faculty are impressed with the communication and openness on campus this year, are actively engaged in the process of shared governance, are making progress with some of the initiatives we started in August, and are still in that generally positive mood (“cautiously optimistic”).
The Faculty Senate and its committees are busily working on the initiatives I discussed at the September Board meeting – as well as many other of our “normal” projects. 
Today I’ll highlight just two of the Senate’s ongoing projects – both from the Faculty Welfare committee:  (1)  a Faculty Salary Study and (2) a Faculty Mentoring Survey

The initial results of the Faculty Salary Study are interesting (and relevant to you earlier discussions on campus-based discussions).  They are comparing ECU salaries with those at other public PhD-granting institutions and with our “peer” institutions as defined by OP.  It is also examining salaries in individual departments within the university.

Based on the 2003-2004 salary data, salary depression, compression, inversion, and expansion all exist at ECU.   
It is no surprise that ECU salaries are lower than the 80th percentile of our peer institutions (the OP target) – salary depression.

The report also documents university-wide salary compression (where the mean salary at one rank converges with the mean salary at the next higher rank).  As evidence, the report noted that the difference between the salaries of assistant and associate professor dropped from the 10-year average of 29% to a 2003-2004 low of 12%.
The report also notes that examples of inversion (where faculty at lower ranks are earning more than faculty at higher ranks) and expansion (where there are far greater differentials between ranks than is usual for US public doctoral universities) are present in individual departments.
The committee is now working to incorporate the most recent salary data into their study.  As we all acknowledge, to recruit and retain the best faculty we must provide fair and competitive salaries.  The faculty want to make sure that the salary situation at ECU is fully understood so that it can be adequately addressed.  
Another subcommittee of the Faculty Welfare Committee is looking at faculty mentoring practices. They recently distributed a Faculty Mentoring Survey.  The survey will be used to help establish a baseline understanding of campus-wide mentoring practices.  From there the committee will develop a set of “best practice” suggestions for the mentoring of all faculty.  This is an important endeavor.  

We must not only pay them fairly and competitively, we must properly mentor all of the excellent faculty we have at ECU – we must mentor the Harold Stones of ECU (and there are many others like him!) who make this university such a great place for our students and such a great asset to our region and our state.
Mr. Chairman, this concludes my remarks.   I will be pleased to answer any questions.
